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1.  PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 
 
1.1  To provide Members with a summary of Code of Conduct matters as set out 

in the Ombudsman’s Annual Letter to this Council 2015/2016 (a copy of which 
is attached as an Appendix to this report). 

 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 Members are asked to consider the contents of the report and determine 

whether any further action is required. 
 
3. BACKGROUND 
 
3.1 Following the publication of his Annual Report the Ombudsman provides each 

of the 22 Unitary Authorities in Wales with a bespoke Annual Letter dealing 
with the maladministration and Code of Conduct matters. 

 
3.2 The maladministration complaints were considered by the Public Service 

Delivery, Communities and Prosperity Scrutiny Committee at their meeting on 
the 5th of September. 

 
3.3 I reported to the last meeting of the Standards Committee and provided a 

summary of complaints made to the Ombudsman for the period 1st April 2015 
– 31st March 2016 (Minute 32 refers). 

 
4. ALL WALES CODE OF CONDUCT COMPLAINTS 
 
4.1 The number of Code of Conduct complaints rose by 19% compared with 

2014/15 (274 in 2015/16 against 231).  The increase is almost entirely 
attributable to community councils where there has been a 49% increase. 
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4.2 Public Interest Test 
 
 The Ombudsman reports that the introduction of the public interest test last 

year has helped his staff in dealing with the Code of Conduct complaints in an 
effective manner. 

 
4.3 Reference is made to an historical “spike” in Code of Conduct complaints 

against councillors in the run up to local elections.  Members of the 
Committee who attended the Standards Conference in Cardiff last year will 
recall the Ombudsman expressing his concern in his keynote address. 

 
4.4 This concern is expressed in the Annual Letter  
 
 “I am only too aware that we are in the run up to the local elections where 

historically there is a spike in Code of Conduct complaints against local 
authority members. I have spoken previously about vexatious complaints and 
I would be most disappointed to see an increase in complaints of a trivial 
matter over the next 12 months when my office is dealing with issues of real 
concern across public services in my jurisdiction”. 

 
4.5 In total four Code of Conduct complaints against Members of the Council 

were made during 2015-16.  In three cases the decision was made not to 
investigate and in one case there was no evidence of a breach. 

 
5. MEETING OF WALES MONITORING OFFICERS GROUP –  
 23RD SEPTEMBER 
 
5.1 The Ombudsman has requested to attend the next meeting of the Wales 

Monitoring Officers Group on the 23rd of September.  I shall report back to the 
Chairman any relevant issues arising with regard to Code of Conduct matters. 
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